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            Agenda Item Summary Sheet

Item No:   17 
Meeting Date: March 3, 2004
Item Title: 
Public Hearing - Proposed amendments to Section 22-307, C-2 General Commercial District and establishment of Section 22-357, Hotel Overlay District of the Town Code of Ordinances pertaining to hotel use and development
Item Summary: Pursuant to a workshop conducted by the Board of Commissioners and the Planning Board on December 8, 2003, a draft ordinance pertaining to hotel development standards and regulation in the C-2 District have been prepared, including the creation of new hotel overlay district providing for greater building height and lot coverage standards occurring in select areas of the C-2 District.  This ordinance amendment consists of multiple changes to hotel development standards, including but not limited to; potential reductions in building setbacks, increases and decreases in building height, increases in lot coverage, and changes to ocean access requirements. 
Staff, at the direction of the Board of Commissioners and in conjunction with Cahoon and Kasten Architects, has prepared several models to help understand the impacts of the proposed ordinance amendments.  These models show the potential build-out scenario of a hypothetical hotel site under existing regulations and under each of the proposed options.  Briefly, the models illustrate the impact of changes to density, setbacks, height and lot coverage.  Staff has included these models for your review and will elaborate further upon the models at the upcoming meeting.  

The Planning Board voted 5-1 to recommend adoption of the proposed ordinance allowing for the lesser of the two maximum height increases (70 feet) and the greater of the two maximum lot coverage increases (75%) proposed in the draft.
Please find the attached memo submitted by Planning and Development staff detailing this request. 
Number of Attachments:  2
Specific Action Requested:   Public Hearing in consideration of proposed ordinance. 
Submitted By:   Planning and Development Staff

Date:  February 23, 2004
Finance Officer Comment:   Unable to assess fiscal impact. 
Signature:  Rhonda G. Sommer



Date:  February 23, 2004
Town Attorney Comment:    N/A
Signature:






Date: 
Town Manager Comment:  I do not think the Board should take immediate action on this issue.  I believe it is premature.  Town officials are working with a contract agent to develop various modeling scenarios that, once complete, will give the Town additional information in order to develop better alternative decisions for hotel development.  This information, coupled with public input and other pertinent industry information should be studied thoroughly before any changes are made to the current hotel standards.

Signature:  J. Webb Fuller




Date:  February 23, 2004
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